
The December 8, 2022 Board of Recreation meeting was called to order by 
President M. Pascucci at 7:50pm. 
Present 
G. DiPasquale 
M. Pascucci                                           
T. Mele 
M. Monteyne 
N. Ricca 
 
Absent 
D. Alvino 
D. Andriani 
D. Palazzo 
 
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 
G. DiPasquale made a motion to accept the previous minutes and N. Ricca 
seconded it.  
Council Liaison 
In the absence of Councilwoman D. Andriani, there was no report 
Citizens to be Heard 
None 
Correspondence 
Mark Monteyne received calls about the Trolley rides, Tree Lighting, and 
Wreaths Across America to be held on December 13th. 
Financial 
Current balance is $52,235.97 with open voices. 
Personnel 
No report 
Pool 
Closed 
Field and Grounds 
The temporary tower lights were removed from the soccer and football fields.  
Permits 
None 
Old Business 
Turkey Trot-huge success-many volunteers this year.  The Board would like to 
thank EMT, Fire Department, Police Department, PCTI students, and PV 
students who all volunteered their time.  A change for next year will be bibs will 
be picked up at the library the week prior to the race to eliminate the long line of 
runners waiting to check in. 
Tree Lighting-next year we need more containers of hot chocolate, we ran out 
early.  The board would like to thank Cynthia’s, Bromilows, Bubbakoos, Salimone 
Brothers, and Entenmann’s Bimbo Bakery for donations and time. We would also 
like to thank the DePaul students who were dressed as the characters. 
 
 



New Business 
Trolley Rides-Christmas Caroling-there will be 3 sessions-6pm, 7pm, and 8pm.  It 
is almost sold out.  It will take place on December 20th through town. 
Jingle Bell Run-take place during the day, run on your own on the PAL path. 
PAL 
No report 
Report from the Directors 
Quote from Mark Monteyne- “Believing in yourself is the first secret to success!” 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by George DiPasquale and seconded by Nancy 
Ricca at 8:10pmpm   
 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday, January 19, 2023. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Debbie Barone 
Secretary, Board of Recreation 


